


EXPOGRANEL, S.A. 
Ciudad de Guatemala, Guatemala,  
08 de Diciembre del 2023 

To Whom It May Concern, 
Through this letter, we notify port authorities and other interested parties that representatives of 
Expogranel, S.A. ("Expogranel") and Transshipping World Company, S.A. ("TWC") have held a 
series of meetings to analyze potential synergies between organizations, derived from the project 
that TWC plans to develop on the following lands: 
i. Finca Santa Rosa: Approximately 200,000 m² of land located across from Puerto Quetzal, 
adjacent to "Hotel Suites Mar y Sol," property of the Institute of Military Provision ("IPM"), 
which is under long-term lease to TWC, whose development plan includes the construction of 
storage and distribution areas for bulk goods, as well as storage and distribution of hydrocarbons 
and industrial liquids, including molasses and alcohol, through a mono buoy that TWC will 
install within Puerto Quetzal and connect to Finca Santa Rosa through a pipeline system. 
ii. Franja Este Puerto Quetzal: Approximately 80,000 m² of land located in the east strip of 
Puerto Quetzal, property of the Port Company Quetzal ("EPQ"), which is under long-term lease 
to TWC, whose development plan includes the installation of one or two mono buoys, a liquid 
distribution terminal inside Puerto Quetzal, and the pipeline system to connect Finca Santa Rosa 
to the system. 
Regarding the aforementioned lands, Expogranel and TWC are analyzing the following potential 
projects: 
A. Construction and commissioning of a vehicle access road inside the East Strip of Puerto 
Quetzal that allows Expogranel to continue operating its facilities adjacent to the East Strip of 
Puerto Quetzal, and which is not part of the Temporary Customs Deposit ("DAT"). 
B. Construction, commissioning, and modernization of sugar storage and distribution, as 
well as storage and distribution of molasses and alcohol inside Finca Santa Rosa that allows 
for the storage and distribution of these products from the Guatemalan Sugar Association 
("ASAZGUA") and the implementation of modern logistics systems with direct access to Puerto 
Quetzal. *Note: Everything related to ASAZGUA will be presented and directed in its own file. 
We remain at your disposal for any clarifications that Expogranel and TWC deem necessary. 
Sincerely, 
José Alexander de León Palma 
Legal Representative 
Transshipping World Company, S.A. 
Marcos René Chang Sánchez 
Legal Representative 
Expogranel, S.A. 


